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Council Updates 
If you have a complaint or concern that needs to be addressed by council– please put in writing and forward to the Town Office.  All New 

correspondence will be tabled at the next council meeting.  Council meeting is CANCELLED for May 5.next meeting May 19 at the MRC 
 

Utilities/ Invoices 

The town will not be charging late fees/interest on unpaid water bills until further notice.  Invoices and 

water bills will still be mailed out as per usual.  
Recycle Yard– Is closed but if you have branches, contact the town office between 9-4:00 pm Monday to Friday to arrange 

for the key. The key must be returned the same day. 
 

Please watch the Town of Mundare Website and Facebook page for Town updates, stay safe 

 

Note from a concerned resident: Dog owners; please be respectful of your neighbors, and clean 
up the dog poop in your yard, also, please insure your weeds do NOT invade your neighbor's yard 

Due to COVID-19  

Government protocol states that Canada 

Day and Town Wide garage sale must be 

cancelled for this year 

PLEASE  Do Not flush wipes or paper 

 towel of any kind down the toilets as it wreaks 

havoc on our sewer lines  

did you know it costs $30,000.00 to reline one 

block of sewer lines? 

 

The Council of the Town of Mundare has scheduled a Public Hearing to consider:  
Map and Text Amendments to the Municipal Development Plan - Bylaw No. 905/20; 

and 
Adopting Land Use Bylaw No. 906/20.   

 
The public hearing will be held at 7:00 p.m. on June 9, 2020.   In alignment with the MGA Meeting Procedures 
(COVID-19 Suppression) Regulation, the public hearing will be held remotely by teleconference. Opportunities are 
being provided to allow you to submit your comments/concerns either in writing or by registering to speak remotely. 
You are invited to attend the Public Hearing remotely to express your views or listen to the deliberations.   
If you wish to speak remotely and/or provide materials at the public hearing please register in advance by contacting 
Colin Zyla at (780) 764-3929 or at cao@mundare.ca  Anyone wishing to submit a written representation may do so by 
mailing the submission to Colin Zyla at the Town offices or emailing the submission to cao@mundare.ca  on or before 
12:00 p.m. on June 5, 2020.  All written submissions will be available for public review online.   
 
Information on how to join the remote Council Public Hearing can be obtained by calling Colin Zyla at (780) 764-3929 
and will be posted online. 
 
If you have any questions about the proposed Bylaws, please contact Colin Zyla at (780) 764-3929.  You may also view 
the proposed bylaw and accompanying report online at www.mundare.ca   
 

Town wide clean up– May 13 and 14, till 3:00 pm on the 14, the town will be having a town wide clean 

up.  There will be a large dumpster at the arena to take your items too. (Sorry no fridges, freezers, or items with 

Freon in them.) Elderly residence that need help getting your items to the arena can call the town office and we 

will have someone come by and pic up your items from the yard. 
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Whitetail Mechanical  Is still taking vehicle book-

ings for Tuesday and Thursday. Call to book your 

appointment (780)764-3936 
 

Corner Pub-Take out is available . Please call with 

your order (780)764-2043 
 

Quality Pizza– Hours 10am-8pm, delivery within 

the town of Mundare on orders over $15.00. Sor-

ry no dine in available. Call with your order (780)

764-2233 

Lotus Garden-Take out available call (780-764-

3050 

Mundare ATB is on reduced hours from 10:00-

3:30pm. There is only one person aloud in the 

branch at a time. There is a new owner at the 

Mundare branch, her name is Kelsey and you can 

reach her at (780)764-4085 

Servus Credit– reduced hours Tues-Fri 10-3 Sat 
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Whats new 

Mundare is declared BEST SMALL TOWN in Alberta 

by Edmonton radio station TSN 1260 ran on Post –

Show with Dustin Nielson. For more information 

please see the article in the Lamont Leader or 

Mundare facebook page, or later on our web site. 

 

Mundare councilor Jason Kowal is trying to help 

out local businesses in and around our community. 

His plan is to recognize 19 businesses over a 9 

1/2 week period with a contest “Love-19”, giving 

away gift cards for people to spend at these busi-

nesses.   

People can nominate a business on Kowal’s Face-

book page and they can enter the contest to win 

one of the gift certificates. The first week two win-

ners won gift certificates for the corner pub and for 

Whitetail Mechanical. Other businesses have 

stepped up and supplied gift certificates as well.   

 

Jason says people can enter the contest or nomi-

nate a business to support on his facebook page. 

 

The planned local improvements for the Whitetail 

crossing area will be going ahead this year as 

planned.  

 

Playgrounds are still closed at this time.  Thank 

you to those who are respecting the signs. 

 

Fire Ban Information 
 

A Fire ban is in place in the County of Lamont. 

And no permits are being issued at this time. The 

town of Mundare does not have a ban on at this 

time but there is  bylaw 753/04 on the town of 

Mundare website regarding back yard fire pits 

that must be adhered too. 

 

Mundare Drop in Center is CLOSED until fur-
ther notice.  

10am-1pm and are only allowing one person in 

at a time. Please wait out side and they will let 

you in. 

Royal Care Pharmacy– Please call ahead for your 

prescription and note we are only allowed to give 

a 30 day supply of any prescription.New Hours 

Monday-Friday 10-4pm, no cash accepted. 

 

Canada Post:-10-4 Monday-Friday but open till 5 

on Thursday. Closed Saturday and Sunday. They 

have the first hour for seniors and people with 

disabilities.  

CIB– next meeting is for Electives, have not set a 

date as of yet but are getting ready to start plant-

ing.  

Darvonda Nurseries Is now open Monday-

Saturday Hours: 9:00-6:00 pm 

 

Grass Cutting:  Contact Larry at (780)764-4058 

 

Baba’s Attic: is looking for a cook 3 days 

a week from Thursday to Saturday.7:30 am-2 

pm Please call Elsie if interested (780)966-

2781  



 

 

J u s t  m e s s i n g  a r o u n d  
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Mom Jokes: What do you call a pig that does karate? Pork Chop. 
 
What did BABY corn say to MAMA corn?  Where’s POP corn? 
 

FUN FACTS : 

The first oranges weren’t orange…. 

The original oranges from South-
east Asia were a tangerine-pomelo 
hybrid, and they were actually 
green. In fact, oranges in warmer 
regions like Vietnam and Thailand 
still stay green through maturity. 
For more interesting facts, find 
out which “orange” came first: the 
color or the fruit. 
 

Hawaiian pizza was actually invented by 
an Ontario man, not by the Hawaiians.  
 
You can write a letter in any lan-
guage and send it to the North Pole, H0H 
oHo, Canada and you will receive a letter 
back from Santa.  
 
The famous Canadian interjection 
"eh" is actually listed in the Canadian 
Oxford Dictionary as a valid word.  

 
Start 

https://www.telegraph.co.uk/men/the-filter/qi/8345477/QI-Quite-interesting-facts-about-orange.html
https://www.telegraph.co.uk/men/the-filter/qi/8345477/QI-Quite-interesting-facts-about-orange.html
https://www.rd.com/food/fun/orange-word-color-fruit/
https://www.rd.com/food/fun/orange-word-color-fruit/


 

 

password. Get your temporary membership today to 

access lots of on  line resources and database.  

 
If you are unsure how to Use e-Resource  you can find 

that help is also available by visiting: https://

m y . n i c h e a c a d e m y . c o m / n l l s 

 

Read more: https://www.nlls.ab.ca/Temporary-Library-Card 
Copyright © Northern Lights Library System  
 
Author: Northern Lights Library System 
Read more: https://nlls.ab.ca/blogs/show_entry/13491/TRAC-
Wide-Update-for-Patrons 
 
Copyright © Northern Lights Library System  
 
 

Evelyn Henke 

Library Manager, 

Mundare Municipal Public Library 

 

The library will be closed until further notice. 
 

 

Here are a few things that TRAC have done to allevi-

ate worry during the closure of libraries: No late fees 

will be charged to anyone, please keep the books you 

have borrowed at home.  Please All due dates have 

been changed to May 15th for all libraries in TRAC All 

held till dates have been changed to May 15th for all 

libraries in TRAC All existing active holds with an expi-

ration between March 1 and May 31 will get extend-

ed to May 31, 2021 .  
 

 

Northern lights is offering a  free membership for on-

line access at nlls.ab.ca .  If you go to the webs site 

mentioned and on the top right, there is a tab that 

says Temporary Library Card, fill out the form and 

they will contact you with your account number and 

5128 50 Street, 

Mundare,  AB  T0B 3H0 

Phone: 780-764-3929 

Fax: 780-764-2003 

E-mail: reception@mundare.ca

L i b r a r y  n e w s  

WE ARE ON THE  
WEB 

WWW.MUNDARE.CA 
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